
Waste solutions for flatted properties – Update noted. 
 
3 With reference to the minutes of 3rd October 2023 (Print 4, page 68)  
noting an update on the development of an Options Appraisal of collections from 
flatted properties and of proposals to provide bin hubs across the city, there was 
submitted and noted a report by the Executive Director of Neighbourhoods, 
Regeneration and Sustainability, advising 
 
(1) of the progress to date of the bin hub pilots project and of the overview of the 

current service provision in Pollokshields, Haghill and Finnieston, as detailed 
in the report; 
 

(2) of the introduction of a twin stream recycling service, the expansion of the 
range of materials collected for recycling and the re-introduction of a food 
waste collection service; 

 
(3) of the issues encountered during the pilots and of the mitigating actions that 

would need to be taken into account with further rollouts, as detailed in the 
report; 
 

(4) of the next steps, and that the Shieldhall depot had been identified as the first 
location to receive wider coverage of the bin hubs and the twin stream 
recycling service, and would include Govan, Cessnock, Craigton, Pollok and 
Cardonald;  
 

(5) that the £7.2m funding over the next 3 years would allow the installation of 
approximately 1,200 bin hubs to the most challenging flatted properties across 
the city; and 
 

(6) that the City Centre Strategy would seek to provide a wider range of living 
opportunities that would require further work to determine suitable bin 
provision for the city centre. 

 
 


